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Girls Lose at Region But 
Year Was Great Success
The Robert Lee girls 

basketball team finish
ed up a most successful 
basketball season last 
weekend when they part
icipated in the region
al tournament at Steph- 
enville. The girls won 
their first game with 
Huckabay, then lost to 
Brock in the second ro
und. In the game for 
third place Era took a 
close contest from the 
Robert Lee Lassies.
Lisa Devoll, the cust
omary top scorer for 
Robert Lee, was named 
to the regional all-to- 
umament team.
Coach Clifford Wilson’s 
team went a long way up

BONITA COPELAND

BONITA COPELAND 
TO GIVE RECITAL
Bonita Copeland will 
present a piano recital 
at 8 p.m. March 12 in 
the recital hall of the 
educational Fine Arts 
Bldg, at Angelo State 
University. Mrs. Copel
and is a piano student 
of Mrs. Margaret Dunn. 
The recital satisfies 
requirements for the 
bachelor of music edu
cation degree.
Mrs. Copeland is a se
nior music major at 
ASU with a 3.38 grade 
point average. She will 
be certified to teach 
all levels of music up
on graduation in May of 
1980. She is involved 
with community and chu
rch music programs in 
Robert Lee where she 
lives and has taught 
private lessons for 
some time. '
Mrs. Copeland’s prog
ram will open with 
Bach Invention No. VIII, 
then Mozart Sonata in 
F, next will be Schub
ert Impromptu opus 142, 
No. II. Then she will 
Continued on Page 4

the ladder by making it 
to the regional tourna
ment. They won the fir
st half of District 21- 
B play, then lost the 
second half to Bronte. 
The tie for the distr^ 
ict title brought about 
a thrilling best two 
out of three playoff 
and the RLHS girls took 
two of the games to ad
vance to bi-district.
They played Gorman in 
bi-district and took an 
easy 57-39 victory in 
a game played at Cole
man. The win over the 
Gorman team gave the 
local girls a ticket 
to the regional tourn
ament.
Robert Lee had little 
difficulty in their 
first game with Huckaby 
Friday afternoon, tak
ing a 47-33 victory. 
Devoll was high scorer 
with 26; Delight Engli
sh hit 8; Renea Flana
gan 5; Elsa De La Pena 
4; Debbie Askins 2;
Karen Rasco 2.
Going into their sec
ond game Saturday morn
ing, the girls hit some 
stiff competition when 
they faced Brock. They 
dropped the contest to 
the opposing Eagles 71- 
44, and Brock marched 
on to win the Region I 
championship. Scoring 
for Robert Lee in the 
second game were Devoll 
with 12; English 8; As
kins 8; Dianna Tinkler 
6; De La Pena 2; Flan
agan 2; Kellye Percifu- 
11 2; Cindy Walker 3; 
Brenda Gray 1.
The girls met another 
toughie in the game 
for third place. They 
went up against Era, 
who had lost to power
ful Eola 52-50. This 
game was much closer 
than the one with Brock, 
but Era came out on the 
long end of a 48-41 
score. Pointmakers in
cluded Devoll with 19; 
Tinkler 8; English 4; 
Askins 2; Walker 2;
Rasco 2; Gray 2; Karen 
Kay Flowers 1; Susan 
Ash 1.
The final match betw
een Eola and Brock pro
ved to be a thriller, 
with Brock coming out 
ahead 53-49. The game 
went into an overtime 
when the score was tied 
at the end of regulati
on play.
With the end of bask
etball season, it’s ti
me for track.

Eight Candidates Seeking 
Three School Board Spots
A hotly contested sch
ool trustee election is 
in prospect for voters 
of the Robert Lee Inde
pendent School District 
on April 7, with eight 
candidates filed for 
three vacancies. A 
contest has also devel
oped in the race for 
city alderman, with fo
ur candidates running 
for three places.
At press time last we
ek four candidates had 
filed for school board. 
As of noon Wednesday 
another four persons 
had filed, including 
Roy Tinkler, Arthur Ru- 
nnion, Ray Aldridge and 
Iris Conner.
Previously filing were 

Bobby Roberts and Fran
kie Hood, both new can
didates, and incumbents, 
Joe B. Flowers and John 
Stephens. Ben Sessent, 
the other trustee whose 
term expires this year, 
is not seeking reelect
ion.

CITY ELECTION
In the election for 

city alderman, present 
members of the council 
who have filed for re- 
election are Lewis Heu- 
vel, F.W. (Pete) Prent

ice and Allen Clenden- 
nen. The fourth candi
date who filed this we
ek is Les Gray.

RL Goffers Win 
Second at Bronte
Robert Lee High School 
entered two teams in a 
golf tournament held 
at Bronte Monday. The 
A team took second pla
ce and the B team came 
in fifth.
Clay Allen was second 

medalist with a score 
of 78.
The A team score was 
359, with the following 
individual placings: 
Allen 78; Kevin Roe 86; 
Wes Sawyer 92; Ricky 
Ross 103; Brett Clark 
104.
The B team members sc

ored as follows: Joel 
Percifull 94; Buck Dun
can 95; Scot Long 113; 
Mark Riley 117; Buddy 
Wallace 118; team tot
al 419.
Winters won top honors 

with a team score of 
336; Bronte A, third, 
366; Bronte B, fourth, 
392; Robert Lee B, fif
th, 419; Blackwell, si
xth, 475.

HERO AND SWEETHEART-Selected as Football Sweet
heart for this school year was Kellye Percifull, 
while Wes Sawyer was named Cheerleader Hero. 
Kellye is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Percifull and Wes is the son of Mr. and Mrs.
Tom Sawyer.

HOSPITAL DIRECTORS 
Two vacancies are com
ing up on the board of 
directors of West Coke 
County Hospital Distr
ict. Earl Lindsey has 
filed for re-election, 
but the other incumbent, 
Vic Wojtek, has indic
ated he will not run 
for reelection. Carl 
Weaver, hospital admin
istrator, said that 
prospects are good for 
another candidate to 
file before the deadli
ne.
Deadline for school 
and city candidates to 
file was Wednesday, 30 
days before the April 
7 election. Hospital 
director candidates ha
ve five more days, as 
their filing deadline 
is 25 days before the 
election.

Smith to Head 
Bike-A-Thon
St. Jude Children’s 

Research Hospital has 
announced that Randy 
Smith has been named to 
head the 1979 Spring 
Bike-A-Thon Campaign 
in Robert Lee.
William J. Kirwen, St. 
Jude’s development dir
ector, made the announ
cement and said more 
Information will be fo
rthcoming concerning 
the date, place, time, 
etc.
"We are proud to have 

a dedicated person for 
this important task," 
Kirwen said. "St. Jude 
Children’s Research 
Hospital offers hope to 
stricken children ever
ywhere that would not 
be possible without su
ch volunteers."
St. Jude Children’s 

Research Hospital is 
the only research cent
er dedicated exclusive
ly to the study and co
nquest of catastrophic 
diseases of children.
Its work, particularly 
in leukemia and other 
childhood cancers, has 
been internationally 
acclaimed and cited as 
a leading example for 
basic and clincial re- 
search._______________

Boyd Smith is visiting 
in the Lowell Roane 
home while Mr. Roane is 
recovering from eye 
surgery.
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Coke Kids Place At Houston Show

The ability of farmers 
and ranchers to contin
ue to produce adequate 
food and fiber was the 
number one natural res
ource concern expressed 
in Texas during a seri-

at Robert Lee. SCS and 
local conservation dis
tricts sponsored the 
meetings in each of,, the 
state’s conservation 
districts.
National concerns will

es of statewide meetings be announced in 1979.

Several Robert Lee and 
Coke County youth were 
successful! in placing 
their animals in the 
Houston Stock Show held 
last week. The most suc
cessful was Dianna Tink
ler, placing two lambs 
in the huge show. Dian
na had a 5th place cro
ssbred lamb and also an 
11th place finewool

Gonzalez Is New 
SCS Employee
Joe L. Gonzalez, Soil 

Conservationist, has re
cently transfered to 
the Robert Lee Soil Con
servation Service Field 
Office. Gonzalez has 
worked Duval, Dimmit, 
and Frio Counties in 
South Texas.
He is a graduate of 

Hebbronville High Sch
ool and Texas A&I Univ
ersity at Kingsville.
He was a member of the 
Hebbronville Chapter of 
Future Farmers of Amer
ica. At A&I, he was a 
member of the Aggie Cl
ub and the Rodeo Club,
Gonzalez is presently 
a member of the Soil 
Conservation Society of, 
America and ex-presid
ent of the Pearsall Op
timist Club.
His wife, Yvonne, and 
son, Marc, will make 
their home with him in 
Robert Lee.

Save fuel by having 
the furnace pilot turn
ed off when the heating 
season is over. But, 
be sure to have it re
ignited before turning 
the furnace on again 
next fall.

Income Tax  
Service

A U  TYPES
INCOME TAX RETURNS

Bring Your Copy of 1977 
Return with You
O. T. COLVIN

Phone 655-7683
Office Across Street Sooth 

Of Courthouse
Open Mon., Tues., Fri. & Sat. 

9 A.M. to 5 P.M.

lamb. Matt McKinney 
was also a winner in 
the lamb show, placing 
9th with his crossbred 
lamb.
In the large swine sh

ow, Bill Grant Jr. was 
a winner, placing 7th 
with his crossbred bar- 
row.
In the Herford show, 

Lynn Gulley and Kerry 
Gartman were among the 
prize winners. Lynn pl
aced 9th with his heif
er while Kerry was pla
cing 13th in the scram
ble heifer show.
Others exhibiting inc
luded Buddy Wallace, 
Edwin Wilson, Rickey 
Drennan, Scot Long, Lin 
Long, Jana Ragsdale, 
Wade Wallace, Bob Flow
ers, Clay Bloodworth, 
Clifton Millican and 
Joel Percifull.
The group was accompa

nied by Mrs. Clifford 
Wilson, Bill Grant, Sid 
Long, and Sterling Lin
dsey.

held a few months ago.
Soil erosion by water, 
deterioration of range- 
land, shortage of muni
cipal and rural water 
supplies, and irrigati
on water management ca
me in second, third, 
fourth, and fifth —  
respectively —  in a 
tabulation made by the 
U.S. Soil Conservation 
Service.
George C. Marks, state 
conservationist for SCS ■ 
in Texas, said that so
me 8,500 Texans estab
lished these priority 
concerns during a seri
es of 377 public meet
ings held last spring 
and summer. The meetings 
were held in compliance 
with the Soil and Water 
Resources Conservation 
Act of 1977.
Eph Cummins, district 
conservationist for 
Soil Conservation Serv
ice at Robert Lee, said 
the number one resource 
concern expressed in 
the local Coke County 
Soil and Water Conserv
ation District was the 
ability of farmers and 
ranchers to continue to 
produce adequate food 
and fiber.
Water supply, soil er
osion, water quality, 
and the loss of perenn
ial vegetation on rang
eland came in second, 
third, fourth, and fif
th in a public meeting 
held on June 12, 1978,

At that time, the publ
ic will again be asked 
to help SCS and conser
vation districts decide 
what conservation pro
grams should be used to 
solve local concerns.
A national conservat
ion program will then 
be presented to the 
president to concentra
te on the nation’s top 
natural resource conce
rns on a priority basis.

TEXAS DAIRYING SURGES
AHEAD-- Dairying is big
business in Texas, with 
the volume of milk mar
keted in the state in 
1978 totaling $389 mil
lion, up from $360 mil
lion in 1977. Continued 
emphasis on dairy herd 
management, as advocat
ed by the Texas Dairy 
Herd Improvement Assoc
iation, is one reason 
for this growth. A spe
cial campaign called 
"Involvement ’79" is 
keying on Improved man
agement practices.

FARMERS, RANCHERS SEE
KING NEW LENDERS-- Ris
ing interest rates and 
a brisk demand for cre
dit may cause some far
mers and ranchers to 
seek service from lend
ers other than banks 
during 1979. Government 
lenders such as the Co
mmodity Credit Corpora
tion, Farmers’ Home Ad
ministration and Small 
Business Administration 
are playing an increas
ingly important role in 
lending to farmers and 
ranchers.

ACCIDENT CONTROL-- Br
akes are probably the 
single most important 
safety item on a car.
If you can’t stop a ton 
or two of metal quickly 
and smoothly, your life 
may be in jeopardy. So 
have your car braking 
system checked often, 
advises the Texas Agri
cultural Extension Ser
vice.

PARKER 
PLUMBING CO.
r - ;,-  - n  RESIDENTIAL & 

L y i ' i  j  ' COMMERCIAL
ALL TYPES PLUMBING 

REPAIRS
-  •  NEW CONSTRUCTIOM

• REMODELING
i •• •  FIXTURES '

•  SEWER SERVICE 
LICENSED MASTER PLUMBER

DIAL 473-2131
BRONTE, TEXAS

MILLER LIQUID FEED SERVICE
32%  PROTEIN 

BULK-LIQUID MOLASSES 
SUPPLEMENT 
$130 A  TON

FREE DELIVERY IN YOUR FEEDER 

CONTACT JAMES G. MILLER -  473-2811

NATIONAL
ENERGY
WATCH

Do you plan to build 
a new home,

or remodel your present one?
If so, you can save money on your future 

electric energy bills — if you follow
WTU’S ENERGY SAVING RECOMMENDATIONS

When your home meets the proper requirements to be awarded the “Energy 
Efficiency Award” , you’ll know your home is well insulated, weather-stripped and 
equipped with an efficient heating and cooling system.

Trained WTU Energy Consultants are available to advise you on proper energy 
management. Call WTU and arrangements will be made for one of our consultants to 
assist you, FREE OF CHARGE.

UHEST TEXAS UTlLmES COMPANY

W T O
A Meiribrr of The CetMrdi and South Wnt Sy««n
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SHEILA CUMMINS AND ROCKY ALEXANDER

Sheila Cummins, Rocky Alexander 
Announce May 19 Wedding Plans
Mr. and Mrs. Eph I. 
Cummins of Robert Lee 
announce the engagement 
of their daughter, She
ila Beth, to Rocky Dean 
Alexander of San Angelo.
The prospective bride
groom's parents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Dean Alexander 
of 606 E. 20th, San An
gelo.
The couple will excha

nge vows May 19 at the 
Robert Lee Baptist Ch
urch.
Miss Cummins is a 1977. 
graduate of Robert Lee 
High School and is cur
rently a sophomore bus
iness major at Western 
Texas College, Snyder.
Her finance is a 1976 
graduate of Lake View 
High School, San Angelo, 
and is currently a 
sophomore journalism 
major at Western Texas 
College.
The bride-elect's gra

ndparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. J.W. Morris and 
Mrs. O.L. Oxford, all

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1 — 3rd Tuesday 

of each month— 7 P.hA.
Lions Club Community Center

of Tolar.
The propsective bride

groom's grandmother is 
Mrs. Eva Lov̂ rê / of San 
Angelo.

Lunchroom
Menu
Monday, March 12:
Pigs in Blanket with 
mustard; Baked beans; 
Butter potatoes; Milk; 
Applesauce.
Tuesday, March 13: 
Salisbury Steak; Green 
beans; Creami potatoes; 
Hot rolls and butter; 
Oatm.eal cookies; Milk.
Wednesday, March lA: 
Pinto beans; French 
frys v;ith catsup; Pick- 
led beets; Cornbread 
and butter; Fruit cobb
ler; Milk.
Thursday, March 15:

Hot dogs with chili; 
Butter corn; Carrot 
cabbage slaw; Cupcakes; 
Milk.
Friday, March 16: 

Chicken casserole; Eng
lish peas; Butter carr
ots; Hot rolls and but
ter; Fruit jello; Milk.

UfORTYOUR 
N iW S!

e{s b S H U G A R T  coupon  ebb
Wednesday, March 14 
Coke County Pharmacy

710 W ASHINGTON ST.

WALLET SIZE 
COLOR PORTRAITS

994ASK V
AbMt Our *

5 Extra charge 
V 8 X 10/ for 

GROUPS
J . . T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T

5SH Idea Books 
For 79 Arc Here!

Pick Up Your Premium Catalog Now

Ice Cream Gandy's
5Qt.

Bucket
PEPSI COLA 6 con crt. $1.49
LIPTON'S CANNISTER TEA 12oz. can $1.99 
FROSTY ROOT BEER or BIG RED 64 oz. 79c

FOLGER'S
_  G B O W 'J

m l g e r f
Coffee I C o f f e e » $ 2.29

DELTA TOW ELS
Delta Coronet Toilet Tissue
Q-TIP COTTON PUFFS

Facial Tissues

large roll 43c 
4 roll pkg. 79c 
260 count 99c 

Chiffon 
200 Ct. Box 69c

DELMONTE CATSUP, 14oz. hot. 2 for 89c 
RAGUE SPAGHETTI SAUCE IS /z o z .jo r  73c 
GEBHARDT TAM ALES 30oz. con 79c

C rim Shortening 
3 Lb. Con

SUNBEAM

ASST. COOKIES
SUNSHINE
KRISPY CRACKERS

3 bogs 95c

1 lb. 69c
SUNSHINE VAN ILLA  WAFERS 11 oz. box 73c

R U S SET S-10 Lb. Bog

PINK GRAPEFRUIT
DOTTIE LEE CANNED BISCUITS

3 for 50c 
2 cons 29c

German Sausage
BULK SLICED BACON 
GOOCH WIENERS

Dankworth
Ring «1.39

lb. $1.39 
12 oz. pkg. 95c

PRICES EFFECTIVE MARCH 9th & 10th

West 
Grocery
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Ambulance Service May 
Be Reality Within 30 Days
It is expected that 

Coke County will have 
ambulance service with
in 30 days since a used 
ambulance has been pur
chased by the county 
and a volunteer organi
zation of qualified at
tendants has been set 
■up to operate the veh
icle.
A decision was reached 
at Monday’s meeting of 
the commissioners’ cou
rt to purchase the amb
ulance from Emergency 
Services, Inc., of San 
Angelo for $2500. Ano
ther $1,000 was alloca
ted to put the vehicle 
in good running order. 
The ambulance will be 
attached to East Coke 
County Hospital Distr
ict which will serve as 
the sponsoring govern
mental body for opera
tion of the volunteer 
service.
ORGANIZATION SET UP 
A sizeable number of 

Bronte and other resid
ents on the east side 
of Coke County have be
en interested in opera
tion of an ambulance 
service for the county, 
and have taken courses 
to qualify themselves 
as emergency care att
endants (ECAs). Part 
of the qualified dri
vers took their train
ing at San Angelo, but 
most of them have re
cently completed a 
course conducted at 
Bronte by Texas State 
Technical Institute of 
Sweetwater.
A dozen of the drivers 
met Monday night at 
Bronte Nursing Home to 
organize and make plans 
to be ready when the 
ambulance is overhauled 
and ready for use.
Officers elected were: 
president, Louis Lee; 
vice president, Paul 
Sublet!; secretary, Ma
ry Lou Sublet!; treas
urer, L.O. Clark; rep
orter, George Eubanks.
Others at the meeting 

were Willie Johnson, 
Wayne Arrott, Will Len
oir, Noel Percifull, 
Michael Owens, Buddy 
Dyess and Wanda Dyess. 
Directors of the hosp
ital district who were 
present and voted to 
allow the ambulance se
rvice to operate as a 
part of the district 
were Eddie Alexander, 
Stover Taylor and Noel 
Percifull. County Judge 
D.W. Sims was a guest.
President Louis Lee 
said he wanted to make 
it clear from the begi
nning that the ambulan
ce is being set up to 
serve the entire county 
and area in emergencies. 
"We feel that we have

a fine group of attend
ants and they are all 
eager to provide this 
service for everyone 
who needs it," he said.
Judge Sims told this 

newspaper Tuesday that 
the commissioners’ cou
rt felt the use of vol
unteer attendants was 
the best solution of 
the ambulance problem 
"and is certainly the 
least expensive."
Several persons have 
indicated that they will 
make contributions to
ward the operation and 
upkeep of the ambulance 
service. First National 
Bank in Bronte has con
tributed $4000 to the 
fund, as a public serv
ice expenditure. Presi
dent E.F. Glenn said 
the management of the 
bank felt the money 
contributed to the am
bulance service would 
be a public service to 
everyone in the area 
and well worthwhile.
Treasurer L.O. Clark 
said any contribution 
is tax deductible. He 
also pointed out that 
the ambulance service 
will have to depend on 
contributions and in
come generated from 
services rendered to 
pay expenses of operat
ion and maintenance.

( { { { f f f f n ? 7 7 ? 7 7 ? ?

I YoucAsk ]
? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?  
Questions and Answers 
MICROWAVE OVENS
Question: I ’m vain. It’s not 

enough for me that my pie 
crusts are yummy. I want 
them to be beautiful as well. 
What will give them a 
browner appearance?

Answer: The home econo
mists at Whirlpool Cor
poration agreed that pie 
crusts cooked in a microwave 
oven are very flaky and ten
der. But —you ’re right — they 
don’t brown very much.

A S T R O K E  OF THE  
PA STRY BRUSH may make 
a pie crust a work of art.

If you ’re making a dessert 
pie, they recommend that 
you try brushing the crust 
with vanilla or molasses di
luted with water. If the crust 
will be used for a main dish 
pie, brush it with diluted 
Worcestershire sauce or bot
tled browning liquid.

!tc i|c :|c
MONEY SAVING TIP: Stock 
up on freezer containers that 
can go right from the freezer 
to the microwave oven for 
double duty service. Buy 
frozen vegetables in the 
handy plastic bags. That way 
you can use just the right 
amount you want to cook 
and keep the rest in the 
freezer to use another time.

ETERNITY SINGERS

Eternity Singers Due Here Tuesday
ETERNITY is coming to 

Robert Lee! This 18- 
member musical group 
will be performing in 
concert at the School 
Auditorium on Mar. 13, 
at 8 p.m.
These seven singers 
and ten band members, 
selected from national 
auditions, are under 
the direction of Rev. 
Joe Alessi. Based in 
Hollywood, Florida, 
ETERNITY travels 60,000 
miles each year. In 
the past five years, 
their international to
urs have taken them 
throughout the United 
States, Canada, Mexico, 
Guatemala, Honduras, 
and El Salvador.

PERSONALS
Mrs. Bernice Bell,

Mrs. Don Bell and daug
hter, Cricket, went to 
Jal, N.M., over the 
weekend to visit Mr. 
and Mrs. Wayne Roberts 
and Waynette and Mr. 
and Mrs. Doug Harrison 
and Scotty. Mrs. Rober
ts is the former Nettie 
Bob Bell.
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis 
Purvis and children of 
Sonora visited the fir
st of the week with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
D.J. Walker, Jr. and 
Cindy.
Mrs. J.H. Eaton and 
sons, Jerry and Don, of 
Andrews visited her mo
ther, Mrs. C.G. Walker, 
over the weekend. They 
visited Saturday with 
Mrs. Walker's brother 
and wife, Mr. and Mrs. 
J.S. Ballard at Menard.
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hat
ley and Billy of Goltry, 
Okla., visited in Rob
ert Lee last weekend 
with his mother, Mrs. 
Zola Hatley.

Bull and Sell with Want Ads

ETERNITY has sung at 
the Pentagon and before 
such prominent persons 
as Florida’s Governor 
Askew, Colorado’s Sen
ator Strickland, Wash- 
inton’s Senator Jackson, 
and the vice-president 
of Honduras. Wherever 
they appear— in colleg
es, hospitals, civic 
centers, parks, prisons, 
crusades, shopping ma
lls, conventions, or 
churches— Eternity re
ceives a heart-warming 
response.
ETERNITY spends one 

month a year on a miss
ionary journey through 
Mexico and Central Am
erica performing conc
erts in Spanish. Wheth
er they sing in a mili
tary college or in the 
presidential palace, 
ETERNITY proclaims the 
good news that God off
ers eternal life in 
heaven freely to all 
who trust Jesus Christ 
as Savior.
e t e r n i t y’s concert is 
geared to all ages, and 
everyone in the area 
is invited to attend. 
There will be no admi
ssion charge. For more 
information contact 
Rev. Lyle Pierce at 453- 
2417.

SELECT DISEASE-RESIS
TANT SHRUBS, TREES--
Selecting disease-resi
stant shrubs and trees 
now can save time and 
money later. Find out 
which diseases are a 
problem in your area 
and the care that cert
ain trees and shrubs 
will require before ma
king selections. Local 
nurseries or county Ex
tension agents can pro
vide this information.

Try to complete credit 
payments as early as 
possible, recommends a 
consummer information 
specialist.

BONITA COPELAND- 
Continued from Page 1

play "Scenes from Chil
dhood opus 15, Volume 
101" by Schumann. Next 
will be "Song without 
Words" opus 53, No.
IV by Mendelssohn. Oth
er selections will be 
2 Chopen Preludes No.s
I and 22 opus 28, and 
Waltz in Cif Minor opus 
64, No. 2, La Petite 
Ane Blanc by Jacques 
Ibert. Concluding will 
be Tcherepnin "Bagatel
les, opus 5 No.s 1 and 
10.
She will be performing 
this program in the 
Robert Lee Baptist Chu
rch as well, on March
II at 3 p.m. The prog
ram is open to the pub
lic and free of charge.

New S&H Books 
Are Released
In implementing its 
totally new merchandis
ing concept S&H bucks 
for the Guinness Book 
of World Records in one 
philatelic category: 
the company redeemed 
enough stamps last year 
—  80 million books —  
that if laid end-to-end, 
would stretch a green 
ribbon to the moon over 
five times. That’s 
1,346,801 miles.
In Texas, that’s 6,734 
trips from Fort Worth 
to San Angelo.
However, customers do

n ’t have to walk to the 
moon, picking up the 
stamps one by one to get 
their merchandise. They 
are distributed by 16, 
000 retailers in the 
U.S., including West 
Way Grocery in Robert 
Lee.
The new S&H Ideabook 
appeared Feb. 26 in Co
ke County. The 104 page 
catalog with 20 million 
copies continues to be 
one of the largest com
mercial printing runs 
in the world. It con
tains 1300 items. An 
extended line of gour
met cooking items was 
added and over half of 
the merchandise cont
ained in the catalog is 
new this year.
S&H, the oldest and 
largest trading stamp 
firm in the country, 
has for years been a 
major buyer of locally 
produced goods and si
nce 1972 alone has pur
chased over 9 million 
dollars worth of Texas 
products.
S&H’s current accounts 
in Texas include 689 
grocery firms, 336 ser
vice stations, 49 tru
ck stops. 111 drugstor
es, 26 bowling alleys, 
plus fixed base opera
tors, hardware, applia
nce and department st
ores, florists, dry cl
eaners and other reta
ilers .

REPORT YOUR NEWS



McCutchen Rites 
Held in Angelo
C.W. McCutchen, 65, of 

San Angelo, died at 5:
A5 p.m. Wednesday, Feb. 
28, in Shannon Hospital 
after a short illness.
Services were at 3 p.m. 

Friday in Robert Massie 
Riverside Chapel with 
the Rev. Michael Waco, 
pastor of First Christ
ian Church, officiating. 
Burial was in Belvedere 
Cemetery.
He was born March 15, 
1913, in Robert Lee, 
son of the late Jim and 
Lizzie McCutchen, pio
neer family of Coke Co
unty. He married Sybil 
Bledsoe Nov. 11, 1936 
in San Angelo and had 
been a resident of San 
Angelo for A2 years.
He was owner of McCut
chen Tire Sales in San 
Angelo and was a member 
of First Christian Chu
rch.
Survivors include his 

wife, Sybil; a son, Ja
mes E. McCutchen of San 
Angelo; a daughter, Sy
lvia Lampman of Kaneo
he, Hawaii; a brother, 
Raymond McCutchen of 
Robert Lee; three sis
ters, Mrs. T.B. (Daisy) 
Childress and Mrs. Cur
tis (Charlene) Blair, 
both of Robert Lee, 
and Mrs. Ben L. (Oda 
Lee) Keyes of Christo- 
val; and a grandson, 
ie was preceded in dea
th by a son, Clayton 
McCutchen.
Pallbearers were New
ell Carroll, Hammer 
Hurst, Jerry Bright, 
George Ramage, and O.D. 
Brashear all of San An
gelo and Bill Allen,

S££a 07 len i/u /
WHAT VALUABLE  

FIB ER  IS  
OBTAINED FROM  

R O C K S  ?

-VALCIABLE PROTECTION 
For YOUR MOST VAIUED 
INVESTMENT, YOUR HOME, 
Is Obtoined From Our 
AAORTGAGE CA N CaiA - 
TION INSURANCE, That
.Will p a y  o f f  a n y  m o r t 
g a g e  1>EBT You May 
Leave Behind! The Fiber is 
Asbestos.
ALLEN ^  
tnsurancecs#* 
Agency
Dial 453̂ 2545 • Robart Lm
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Burglars Strike Doctor's Office

KATHI ELAINE BURK AND JOE RUSSELL ASH JR.

Kathi Burk and Joe Russell Ash Jr. 
Plan to Be Married in April Rites
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Burk 
of Snyder announce the 
engagement of their da
ughter, Kathi Elaine, 
to Joe Russell Ash, Jr., 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
R. Ash of Robert Lee.
The wedding is set for 
April 21 in the First 
Christian Church in Sn
yder.

s u p e r m a b k
SAYINGS
I Ideas To Help You

Contradictory as it may 
seem, there are times when 
buying small is where the big 
savings are. Most o f the time 
it’s true that the larger size o f 
a product is more economi
cal—but not always, say ex
perts at the Food Marketing 
Institute.

U N IT  P R IC IN G  IS  T H E  
ICING on a smart shopper's 
cake.__________________________ __

Small sizes o f canned and 
packaged food can be lower 
priced during special promo
tions or when a new product 
is being introduced. Unit pric
ing is your key to knowing 
when you should be alert to 
choosing the smaller size.

Families with small children 
often save money by buying 
small apples, bananas and 
oranges, which frequently 
c o s t  l e s s ,  and  m a t c h  
the smaller appet ites  o f 
youngsters.

Buying the larger size o f a 
can o f tomato paiste, for 
instance, because it’s cheaper, 
is no bargain if you wind up 
using only half o f it, and have 
to throw the rest away.

Supermarkets' are helping 
the consumer take the bite 
out o f inflation by offering a 
wide variety o f store and 
national brands, unit priced 
so that you can choose the 
size that best suits—and best
C Q V O C  t

W ORSHIP WITH US AT THE

Southside Church of Christ
BIBLE STUDY  ............10:00 A.M. fVfNINO WORSHIP
WORSHIP .........................11:00 A.M, WED. BIBLE STUDY

---- THE FRIENDLY CHURCH ----
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6.-00, P.M. 
7:00 P.M.

Miss Burk is a 1977 
graduate of Snyder High 
School. She attended 
Texas Tech and is now 
attending Western Texas 
College in Snyder where 
she is a junior.
Her finance, a 1977 
graduate of Robert Lee 
High School, attended 
WTC and is presently 
employed by Harris Auto 
in San Angelo.

Robt. Lee School 
Honor Roll Given
The RLHS honor roll 
for the fourth six wee
ks of the 1978-79 scho
ol year has been relea
sed by Prin. Jerry Gib
bs, and included the 
following:
Twelfth Grade: David 

Lackey.
Eleventh Grade: Clay 

Bloodworth, Lisa Dev- 
oll, Renea Flanagan 
and Kerry Gartman.
Tenth Grade: Candy Al
derman and Dianna Tink
ler.
Ninth Grade: Kenda Ra- 
sco.
Eighth Grade: Leigh 

Ann Runnion.
Seventh Grade: Carra- 
th Metcalf.

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
Prin. William Hood 
released the following 
honor roll for Robert 
Lee Elementary School:
Sixth Grade: Melanie 

Epperson, John Hinnard, 
Kirby Rasco, Douglas 
Roberts and Michael 
Wilson.
Fifth Grade: Dana An
thony, Patty Bloodworth, 
Jana Gartman, Jim Bob 
Jacobs, Kevin Johnson 
and Sue Ann Millican.
Fourth Grade: Becky 

Clendennen, Nikki Eppe
rson, Lin Long and Lee 
Ann Molinar.
Third Grade: Matilde 

Domingues, Stevie Eben- 
stein, Randy Gartman, 
Jason Herring, Wesley 
Hood, Robert Runnion 
and Kelly Tomlinson.

The office of Dr. U.K. 
Shin was burglarized 
some time Saturday nig
ht. His office is loc
ated in the new West 
Coke County Hospital 
District Clinic Buildi
ng across the street 
from the hospital. The 
incident was reported 
to law enforcement off
icers Sunday morning. 
Information from the 

office of Sheriff J.
Lee Ensor said that the 
burglars gained entran
ce through a back wind
ow after throwing a 
brick through it.
It was reported that 

Dr. Shin had only a sm
all amount of drugs on 
hand, so the intruders 
were limited in their 
effort to steal anythi
ng which would give 
them "a trip."
Reported taken were 
three bottles of nembu
tal sodium, 3 cc each; 
a partially filled sm
all bottle of demarol; 
and three disposable 
syringes of vallum,
10 cc each.
An employee of Dr. Sh
in had some change and 
a dollar bill in a con

tainer. The intruders 
took her dollar but 
left the change.
Deputy Melvin Childre
ss said Tuesday morning 
that clues were scarce, 
but officers are work
ing on the matter.
Investigating the bur

glary were Sheriff Ens
or, Deputy Sheriff Fred 
Kessler and Constable 
Marshall Millican.
Also reported was the 
theft of some oil field 
pipe taken recently fr
om the No. 3 J.B. Walk
er location south of 
Silver. The property 
has not been recovered, 
Childress said, and in
vestigation of this ma
tter also is continuing.

BROILERS, TURKEYS TO 
INCREASE; EGGS UNCHAN
GED-- While broiler and
turkey production shou
ld increase sharply in 
1979, egg production 
will be generally unch
anged. Egg prices shou
ld range from the upper- 
50*s to mid-60’s, broi
ler prices should rema
in about the same as 
last year, but turkey 
prices should drop.

Wednesday, March 14
KING SIZE 

WALLET 
CREATIVE 

COLOR 
PORTRAITS 
FOR ONLY

Kodak ptptr. For a Good Look at Bio Tim es
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Did You Know?
Y O U  C A N  B U Y

Printing and 
Office Supplies

F R O M  US A T

Competitive Prices
1-

5;:

Our prices are competitive with (and many 
times lower) those o f out-of*town printing and 
office supply firms. If you use some oftice sup* 
ply item we don’t have in stock, let us order it 
for you, and then we’ll keep it in stock for your 
future use. 0>me in and check with us.

We make RUBBER STAMPS and invite you to 
bring us your next order.

Robert Lee Observer
Phone 453-2433



Five Men Injured Friday Afternoon 
In Oil Field Accident Near Silver
Five men were injured 
in an accident which 
occurred about 3 p.m. 
Friday at the Sun Pro
duction pipe yard at 
Silver. Four of the men 
were employees of an 
Ernest Clendennen, Inc., 
roustabout crew and the 
other one is employed 
by Sun Production and 
was injured while try
ing to rescue the others,
The men were unloading 
a truck load of six inch 
cement line pipe when 
the accident occurred. 
The equipment used to 
unload the pipes appar
ently slipped out of 
place, causing the pipe 
to begin rolling to the 
ground. Some were stru
ck by rolling pipe and
some were pinned betw
een and underneath it.
Three of the injured 
men were taken to West 
Coke County Hospital 
by automobile, and two 
were taken to a Colora
do City hospital by an 
ambulance from there.
Names of the injured 

men, the extent of the
ir injuries, present 
condition and other in
formation follows:
* Tom Sawyer of Robert 

Lee is an employee of 
Sun Production and arr
ived at the scene soon 
after the accident occ
urred. He was injured 
while assisting the ot
hers and was taken to 
West Coke County Hosp
ital with back injuries. 
He was later transferred 
to St. John’s Hospital 
in San Angelo for treat
ment of back injuries.
* Manuel Abalos of 

Robert Lee was brought 
to West Coke County 
Hospital for treatment.

He had no broken bones 
but suffered a badly 
smashed calf of his le
ft leg and severe brui
ses to the calf of his 
left leg, right shoul
der and back. He has 
been released from the 
hospital.
* J.S. Montez of Bron
te was brought to West 
Coke County Hospital.
He was hit on his right 
thigh and had a contus
ion of the right thigh 
and pain in his left 
ankle.
* Edwin Brosh of Rob

ert Lee was taken to 
the Colorado City Hos
pital but has been rel
eased. He had a broken 
right ankle and was br
uised all over.
* Tom Costillo of Col
orado City was taken
to the Colorado City 
Hospital and later tra
nsferred to Hendrick 
Medical Center in Abil
ene. He suffered a bro
ken left leg and had 
both bones in his left 
wrist broken. He under
went surgery Monday on 
his leg and probably 
will have surgery on 
his arm. His condition 
was reported as satis
factory Tuesday.
Bill Andrews of Color
ado City is foreman of 
the roustabout crew 
involved in the accid
ent, and was not injur
ed.
Several winch trucks 

hurried to the scene 
of the accident and we
re used to remove the 
heavy pipe from injured 
workers. Personnel em
ployed by Sun Product
ion and the Jameson Gas 
Plant also were at the 
scene as soon as possl-

^  G o ld e n  A c r lS
"Golden Acres" is a brand name registered by Taylor-Evans Seed Com pany, Tulia,

Texas 79088. "T  E "  names or numbers are variety designations.

HYBRID FORAGE SORGHUM
"GRAZE, GREEN CHOP OR HAY"

• Astonishing growth, 
often 2” per day

• Exceptionally drouth 
tolerant

• Will carry 4-5 cows 
per acre

• Tremendous Quantities of T.D.N. per acre
• Fast recovery, unexcelled regrowth

WE RECOMMEND TE HAYGRAZER

DON GLENN
Bronte# Texas 473*-3361

COME IN NOW FOR YOUR SEED NEEDS

ble and helped with the 
rescue of the injured 
men.
Turbulent weather was 
roaming over this area 
at . the time of the acc
ident and a hard rain 
began falling shortly 
after the accident. The 
bad weather didn’t help 
in rescuing the injured 
men and getting them on 
their way to receive 
medical treatment.

News from West 
Coke Hospital
The following admiss
ions and dismissals 
were reported by the 
West Coke County Hospi
tal:
Feb. 27: Ethel Malec- 

hek admitted. Julian 
Torres dismissed.
Feb. 28: Lucy Gray a- 
dmitted. No dismissals. 
March 1: Frank Allen 
admitted. No dismissals. 
March 2: Neila M. Boo

ne, Justina Montez, Ma
nuel Abalos admitted. 
Marshall Freeman dismi
ssed.
March 3: No admissions. 
Dola Wood, Roxie Reeves, 
H.C. Hargraves, Ora 
Eubanks dismissed.
March 4: Bessie Caston, 

Helen Fowler admitted. 
Manuel Abalos dismissed.
March 5: Leslie Gann, 
Lena Russell, Esmuhildo 
Hernandez, Finis Harmon 
admitted. Lucy Gray di
smissed.

County Buys 
Ambulance
In a meeting Monday 

Coke County Commission
ers’ Court voted to pu
rchase a used ambulance 
from Emergency Service 
Inc. of San Angelo. The 
commissioners voted to 
pay $2500 for the 1973 
Dodge van, which is eq
uipped for installation 
of emergency equipment.
The group also alloc
ated $1,000 for use in 
overhauling the ambul
ance and getting it in 
running order.
In other business the 

commissioners:
* Tabled an inter-loc
al agreement with the 
Bronte Volunteer Fire 
Department. It is exp
ected that the matter 
will be taken up at a 
later meeting and will 
spell out the duties of 
the fire department in 
fighting fires in rural 
areas of the county.
* Appointed Dorene 

Mashbum as lay repre
sentative to the Big 
Country Library Assoc
iation.
* Voted to increase 

Coke County’s share of 
the salary of the court 
reporter for 51st Dist
rict Court.
* Discussed the cancer 
insurance policy of the 
county and took no act
ion to change it.
* Approved February 

bills for payment.
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Tickets Going on Sale Next Week 
For Lions Club, 4-H Pancake Supper
Tickets for the annual 

pancake supper schedu
led for 6 p.m. March 
16 will go on sale next 
week. The tickets will 
sell for $2.00 each and 
will be available from 
4-H Club members in Ro
bert Lee and Bronte.
The supper is sponsor
ed by the Robert Lee- 
Silver Lions Club and 
the 4-H Clubs of Coke 
County and will be held 
in the Robert Lee Sch
ool lunchroom.
There will be plenty 
of entertainment, good 
food and socializing 
for everyone. Everybody 
in Coke County and the 
surrounding area is in
vited to come for a go
od serving of pancakes, 
bacon and coffee or 
milk.
Heading up the list of 

workers are Lions Club 
President Bob Boone;
4-H Club supervisors 
are Sterling Lindsey 
and Kathy L. Jobe; and 
W.T. Scott is in charge 
of inventory.
Those in charge of ad

vance preparations in
clude:
Entertainment: Edna 

Havins and Add Davis.
Advertising: Sterling 

Lindsey, Alice Beaty 
and W.T. Scott.
Donations: San Angelo, 
Fern Havins, Joe Flow
ers, Sterling Lindsey, 
Frank Percifull and Bill 
Grant; Robert Lee, Way- 
land Drennan and Bob 
Boone; Milk, Sterling 
Lindsey; Aprons and Cup 
Towels, Sterling Lind
sey; Kitchen Preparat
ion, A.J. Roe Jr., Mike 
Post, J.C. Wallace Jr., 
Bob Files, Jim Dunklin, 
Wayland Drennan and Je
rry T. Parker; Paper 
Goods, Bob Boone.
Kitchen Chairman: Ken
neth Rasco.
Pancake Mixers, A.J.

Roe Jr., Mike Post and 
Wayland Drennan.
Ordinance Officer: 
Sterling Lindsey.

WORKERS AT SUPPER 
Those scheduled to wo
rk at the supper inclu
de:
Pancake Cooks: Zeddie 

Beal, chairman, Bobby 
Roberts, Gene Hinnard, 
Douglas Gartman, Jerry 
T. Parker, Fred Beaty, 
Billy Tounget, Eph Cum
mins, Martin Lee, Clif
ford Wilson, Jim Clen
dennen, Sid Long and 
John T. Stewart.
Bacon Cooks: Roy Tink
ler, chairman, Frank 
Percifull, O.B. Jacobs, 
Marshall Millican, Fre
ddie White, Dale Wojtek, 
Edward Rives, Joe David 
Key and John Stephens.
Milk Servers: Gina 
Grant, chairman, Amy 
Percifull, Scott Long, 
Edwin Wilson and Kellye 
Percifull.

Coffee Makers: Bob 
Boone, chairman, F e m  
Havins and Les Wink.
Serving Line: Jim Dun

klin, chairman, Cindy 
Walker, Lynn Gulley, 
Mark Riley and Carolyn 
Simpson.
Waiters and Bus Boys: 
Bob Gulley, chairman, 
Bill Allen, William Ray 
Hood, Phil Ray and Bill 
Green.
Ticket Takers: Jeffie 

Roberts, Alice Beaty, 
Karen Rasco and Kathy 
L. Jobe.
Dishwashers: Jimmy Bi- 
ckley, chairman, Jerry 
Gibbs, Clyde Dukes, Va
ughan Davis, D.J. Walk
er, Bob Ragsdale, Bob 
Fields, Bob Wrinkle, 
Waldon Millican, Roy 
Epperson and J.B. Flo
wers.
Everyone is urged to 
remember the date: Fri
day, March 16, 6 until 
8 p.m.

HUNTING# FISHING 
TO BE DISCUSSED
A public hearing to 
discuss hunting and fi
shing regulations in 
Coke County will be he
ld at 2 p.m. Wednesday, 
March 14, in the court
house at Robert Lee.
The meeting will be 
conducted by officials 
from the Texas Parks 
and Wildlife Department, 
and public participat
ion is invited in gath
ering information which 
will be considered in 
setting up hunting, fi
shing and trapping reg
ulations in Coke County.

VETERANS NOTICE
You can call the Vete
rans Administration Re
gional Office direct. 
Jack Coker, director of 
the Waco Regional Offi
ce, reminds veterans of 
the toll-free number 
available in your area. 
Veterans and their ben
eficiaries can dial 112- 
800-792-1110 at no cost 
for information and 
assistance on a wide 
range of veterans’ ben
efits.

BUDGETS FOR CROPPING
DECISIONS-- Production
budgets provide essent
ial data to producers 
when they are making 
cropping decisions. The 
critical indicator in 
allocating land, labor, 
machinery time and op
erating capital in 1979 
is the expected income 
over total variable 
costs per acre. Also 
important is a produc
er’s knowledge, skill 
and experience with var
ious crops.

Husbands and wives 
should constantly guard 
against the scourge of 
over-commitment.
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ADS
CLASSIHED ADVERTISING 

RATES
1st Insertion . . .  Per Word lOc 

($1.50 Minimum)
2nd and Subsequent

Insertions . . . .  Per Word 7c 
$1.00 AAinimumj) 

Additional 50c for Blind Ads 
Cards of Thanks . Same Rotes 
.Legal Notices . . , . Same Rates

COPY DEADLINE
Class. Ads . . .  4 P.M. Tuesday 
Display Ads . . 4 P.M. Tuesday
Classified ads and cards of 
thanks are payable in advance 
unless customer carries a regu- 
jgr account.________________

STINEBAUGH TV SERVICE
At Robert Lee every Wednesday. No 

mileage unless out of town. For 
service, call San Angelo, 653-1118. All 

collect calls accepted.

^RNISHED APARTMENT For Rent All 
bills paid. Call Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 Of 453-2632. 50-tfc

FAMILY MOVING TO Robert Lee area 
looking for a 3 bedroom 2 bath 
house or larger. If you would be 
interested in selling your home, call 
453-2812._____________________________ 28-tnc

'TRAILER HOUSE FOR SALE, gas or all 
electric. Phone 453-2516 or 453* 
2473. 19-tnc

WE BUY USED COLOR TVs. Bob 
Whipple TV, Phone 453-2262.

 ̂ 35-6tc
FOR S^LE: ^6 Monte Carlo, 350 V8, 

51,0O0 miles. Dark metallic blue, 
white landau roof, white leather 
seats, tilt wheel, cruise, AA^FM 
stereo.. 453*2337 after 5:00, Rob
ert Lee. Itp-BP

HAVE PICKED UP THREE COKE COUN
TY FIDDLES through Observer want 
ads. Need more. Write P. O. 114 
or call Observer office. 36-4tp

PIANO TUNING AND REPAIR, twenty- 
five years experience. We buy pi
anos. Ben G. Arnold, phone 453* 
2361.__________________________________ 36-4tp

WANT TO BUY Used Cement Mixer. 
Phone 453-2775 after 6 p.m.

LOUVENIA K. REES
ACCOUNTING-INCOM E TAX SERVICE 
Experienced, Capable, Latest Training

1 Block West of Water Tower 
Phone 915-473-3851 

(Please Coll for Appointment) 
BRONTE, TEXAS

Ivey Motor Co. 
SPECIAL

WASH, GREASE AND 
OIL CHANGE

Includes checking all fluid levels 
and complete under the hood in
spection.

$19.95
PHONE 453-2715

LES GRAY'S 
AA-f REPAIR 

SERVICE
PLUMBING REPAIR AND 

MAINTENANCE 
RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

POWER ROTARY 
SEWEROOTER 

SERVICE
Mobile Home Repair Service
RECREATIONAL VEHICLE REPAIR

CALL MATHEWS LUMBER 
& HARDWARE

453-2711 or
HOAAE 453-2775 or 453-2278

If No Amwef Call After 6 PM  
•OiERT LEE. TEXAS

3 bedroom house, 1 bath, basement 
bomb shelter, outside storm cellar. 
Priced to sell. Located on large lot.

121.77 acres—90 acres cultivation, rest 
pasture—3 water wells, 3 bedroom 
brick house, approximately 1900 sq. 
ft. living space, 2 baths, all car
peted, two cor garage, cement storm 
cellar. Has 144' x 30' barn and 
a welding shop. Located 6a miles 
west of Robert Lee near Lake Spence.

3 bedroom brick house. I f  baths, dou* 
ble car garage. Located on large 
corner lot. Priced to sell.

Combination Business and Dwelling. 3 
bedrooms, 2 baths, fireplace, has 
carpets, recreation room upstairs: 
Located on corner lot. Front port of 
property former Froggy's Cafe. Own
er will help the financing.

ADiAMS LAND t  K A IIT  CO.
Pbotw 453-2723 or 453-2757 

or 655-9429

PUBLIC NOTICE
Bronte Independent 

School District is new 
taking applications 
for the position of Tax 
Assessor-Collector in 
the office of the Super
intendent.
The school's Board of 
Trustees has set up the 
following qualifications 
for applications:
1. Must meet any edu

cation standards estab
lished by the School 
Tax Assessment Practic
es Board.
2. Must meet the min
imum requirements esta
blished by the School 
Tax Assessment Examin
ing Board.
3. Must be bondable.
A. Must provide own

transportat ion.
5. Must be available 

for employment not lat
er than May 1, 1979.
6. Must be willing to 

live within the bound
aries of Bronte Inde
pendent School District.
The salary is negoti
able.
Anyone interested in 
this position should 
make application at 
the office of Supt. C.B. 
Barbee.
________________ tfc-BP

I F A C T S  !
I & FIGURES J
i I 673901Z94S67B90X X^4U

The value o f the dollar, 
economists say, and many 
consumers have discovered, is 
about half today what it was 
a decade ago.

An improved balance o f 
payments between the U.S. 
and other countries could 
help remedy this, and helping 
improve our balance o f pay
ments is Pan Am, which in 
1977 posted a $500 million 
credit to the U.S.

♦ * *
Helping that company keep 

up the good work are the 
concerned citizens who are 
advocating a merger between 
Pan Am and National Air
lines. Many people are writing 
their congressmen at the 
House o f  Representatives, 
Washington, D.C. 20515, and 
their senators at the U.S. 
Senate, Washington, D.C. 
20510, expressing an opinion 
'~>n this merger.

DEL MONTE SW EET PEAS
KOUNTY KIST

W HOLE KERNEL CORN
KOUNTY KIST

CU T GREEN BEANS

Ui licaa )1.
303 can

12 oz. can

303 can

Tomato Hunt's 
8 Oz. Can 

2 for
DEL MONTE PEACHES 
PINTO BEANS, Colorado No. 1 
AUN T JEM IM A PANCAKE MIX

2V i con 69c 
3 lb. bog 99c 
1 lb. box 39c

Tea Lipton 
3 Oz. Jor

TIDE giont size box $1.39
NORTHERN TISSUE, Bothrpom 4 roll pkg. 89c

Pie Shells 79c
MORTON POT PIES, 8oz.pkg. 3 for $1.00

Ice Cream Gandy's
5Qt.

Bucket

6 for $1.00 
2 lbs. 49c

GRAPEFRUIT, Texas Ruby Red 
M EXICO W HITE ONIONS

O R A N G E S 4 lb. bag 89c
Fresh Whole

Lb.

SEVEN BONE ROAST lb. $1.49

ROUND BONE ROAST lb. $1.59

GOOCH FRANKS 12oz. pkg. 99c

Gooch German \
Style — Ring


